
332 IMPORTANT COMMITTEE ANNOUNCEMENTS 

ABOUT THE SMALLEY FOUNDATION CUP 
The members of the American Oil Chemists' Society, especially 

those who have participated in the co-operative meal work, a part of the 
Smalley Foundation, are aware that a prize cup has been awarded each 
year to the collaborator having the highest average efficiency in the de- 
termination of oil and ammonia. This cup has been held by each winner 
for one year, and was only to become the permanent possession of the col- 
laborator receiving it three different times. This past year the Battle 
Laboratory, Montgomery, Alabama, was awarded the cup for the third 
time, and now holds it permanently. 

Dr. H. B. Battle, President of the Battle Laboratory, has kindly 
offered to supply a new cup, which will be a worthy successor to the first 
one and serve the same purpose, the same rules governing its possession as 
have prevailed in the case of the first one. 

The members of the American Oil Chemists' Society will all unite 
in extending a vote of thanks to Dr. Battle for this generous offer, and 
also congratulate him on the excellent work which his laboratory has done 
in maintaining such a high standard of efficiency. 
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REGARDING CO-OPERATIVE F.F.A. TESTS 
Attention is again called to the co-operative work on F.F.A. to be 

conducted this season by the Refining Committee of the American Oil 
Chemists' Society, as outlined in the August number of this Journal. 

All interested are urged to send in their fee of four dollars ($4.00) 
without delay, as the first samples will be sent out during the month of 
September. 


